1st Broadband Group Meeting
Of Sleat Community Trust

Monday 10th December 2012

7pm Meeting Room, Trust Offices.
1. ATTENDANCE:

Jim Shiley (Achnacloich); Donald MacGregor (Tarskavaig); Russell Armstrong (Ord); Moira Johnston (Drumfearn); Eilidh Scammell (Duisdale); Dorothy Jackson (Tokavaig); Angus Robertson (SCT); Sharon Campbell (SCT).

APOLOGIES:
Peter McDermott (Aird).

2. GENERAL SLEAT COMMUNITY BROADBAND STRATEGY:

Angus Robertson set the scene for all group members and informed them of Sleat Community Trust’s strategy to start tackling the issue of poor broadband on the peninsula. The pros of working at an overall community level are; potential capital infrastructure funding, paid staff to administer the project and a clear legacy strategy for the maintenance, billing and operation of the network. The major con is that it may take time to go through a funding process which ultimately may not be successful. SCT is at pains to point out that it cannot prevent any individuals, village or collective group of potential broadband users from finding and funding their own network solution. Angus also encouraged members to feedback broadband speeds in their community via the supplied online checker.
3. COMMUNITY BROADBAND SCOTLAND (CBS) FEEDBACK:
Alistair Nicolson of CBS has confirmed that the quote for a design study by Rural Broadband Networks (HEBNET) would be suitable to allow progression within the CBS funding programme. The CBS seed fund is open for expressions of interest during January 2013 with full applications submitted by April/May 2013. The criteria for funding have not been issued at this time. CBS are currently recruiting for staff and SCT have joined 
4. HEBNET VISIT AND DESIGN STUDY:
HEBNET representative Simon Helliwell has visited the area and installed a “proof of concept” mast on Tarskavaig Hall at a cost of £1,000. The hall now has speeds of up to 8Mb/s. A brief overview of what would be required from a Sleat wide design study was discussed and the inclusion of Heaste and Glasnakille in the review has been agreed by SCT board to enable a complete network solution for the west side of Sleat. The design study will cost £2,650 which will be funded by SCT and will require feedback from the communities regarding transmission mast placement, Angus Robertson will liaise with Simon Helliwell and group members to facilitate this.
5. BUSINESS PLAN:
The CBS seed fund application will require a business plan to be produced and submitted. SCT will produce this and through the broadband group gather information from the community as to the number of potential subscribers. A solution for billing, on-going network maintenance, new provider set up and software/hardware problem solving will also need to be included in the plan. Options discussed for this legacy element were a paid/funded employee via the Trust, a local self-employed individual or an external sub contracted company.
6. NEXT STEPS:
On receipt of the completed HEBNET design study, Angus Robertson will circulate to all Broadband Group members. Angus Robertson shall also contact AB Internet (another potential wireless network supplier based in England) to gain an indication of alternative costing’s and explore the possibility whether they would be prepared to complete works in this area. A representative of Heaste will be invited to the next group meeting.
7. AOB:
None.
Date of Next Meeting:
TBA after receipt of Design Study in January 2013.
